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 Beginning in 2022, every urban water supplier must:
 1) Conduct an Annual Water Supply and Demand Assessment; and
 2) Submit an Annual Water Shortage Assessment Report to the Department of Water Resources

 Required by the California Water Code Sections 10632(a) and 10632.1

 There is no water shortage and no triggered water shortage actions

 SFPUC’s April 17, 2023 Water Supply Availability Update indicates above average precipitation and 
record-breaking snowpack

 Palo Alto’s temporary drought emergency water use restrictions are expected to expire June 10, 2023; 
staff will continue to monitor SFPUC and state requirements

 Permanent Water Use Restrictions (Palo Alto Municipal Code Section 12.32.010)
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The Utilities Advisory Commission recommends Council 
adopt the 2023 Annual Water Shortage Assessment 
Report.
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